
First Presbyterian Church of Columbia † “Church of the 49ers” 
Page 1 

Words from  
the Pastor 

A NEWSLETTER FOR OUR CHURCH FAMILY AND FRIENDS  

August 2023    

Golden Nugget 

“At that time the disciples came to Jesus 
and asked, ‘Who, then, is the greatest in 
the kingdom of heaven?’ He called a 
little child to him, and placed the child 
among them. And he said: ‘Truly I tell 
you, unless you change and become like 
little children, you will never enter the 
kingdom of heaven. Therefore, whoever 
takes the lowly position of this child is 
the greatest in the kingdom of heaven. 
And whoever welcomes one such child in 
my name welcomes me.’”  
Matthew 18:1-5 
 

As a parent with school-age children in 
the house, August is always a significant 
month on my family’s calendar. August, 
to me, marks the end of summer be-
cause vacations are mostly over or are 
ending, everybody’s heading back to 
work, school’s getting back into session, 
lunches must be packed, homework 
must be done; it is a month that signals 
that the “freeness” of summer is over 
and we are back to our daily routine. 
But, more than that, looking at my 
daughters, Hailey and Ella, and all that 
they are doing as they start a new year 
of school reminds me of what it was like 
when I was a child and attending school.  
I remember the first few weeks of every 
year and how excited I was to meet my 
new teachers, see my friends again, and 
just generally be back in a routine that I 
was comfortable with. 
 

And, as I am reflecting upon my child-
hood memories, I can’t help but be 
drawn to this passage from Matthew 
where Jesus tells His disciples that they 
must be like little children in order to 

enter the kingdom of heaven. But, what 
does that mean? What is Jesus telling us 
that we need to do? He means that we 
are to be like little children in their hu-
mility and their lack of concern for their 
social status. You see, in the culture into 
which Jesus is teaching, children are 
seen more as property than they are as 
valuable members of society; they will 
go to be that one day, sure, but they are 
not there yet. Children in Jewish society 
were of no importance, subject com-
pletely and totally to the authority of 
their elders. Jesus knew then, and he 
knows now, that it is not in our nature to 
humble ourselves and take a low place 
among our peers; we will not easily take 
an inferior position. 
 

But, Jesus calls us to take such a position 
nonetheless because He Himself took 
such a position. When He held up the 
little child in this passage as an example, 
He did so in response to the disciples' 
question about who is the greatest in 
the kingdom of heaven. Well, we all 
know the answer to that question is  
Jesus Himself, He is the greatest in the 
kingdom of heaven; yet, when He came 
to this earth, He did so as a lowly car-
penter, and His ministry was defined by 
the way that He served others. He was-
n’t concerned about His own status or 
how other people perceived Him, He 
only cared about getting to the work of 
advancing His Father’s kingdom on 
earth. 

As summer winds to a close, and we all 
get back to the daily routines of life, 
whether we are in school, working, or 
retired, let’s all do our best to remember 
that Jesus calls us to be humble like chil-
dren, to lower ourselves to a position of 
humility, graciousness, and servitude. It 
too often seems in the 21st century that 
we are defined by how much we accom-
plish, how much we stand out from the 
crowd; we are defined by promotions 
we receive at work, the amount of mon-
ey we make, the cars that we drive, the 
size of the house we live in, etc. We are 
very rarely defined by what we do for 
others and how we serve the people of 
our communities. 
 

My prayer for the Church of the 49ers as 
we head into the fall is that we will all be 
like little children. That we will be de-
fined by the fact that we are people who 
care about and serve our community, 
not for our own sake but for the sake of 
Jesus Christ. Let us remember in all that 
we do, we are to be humble and gra-
cious because our Savior was humble 
and gracious when He walked this earth.  
Let us not get caught up in the “rat-race” 
of life, but focus on how we can better 
serve others and how God can use our 
servitude as an instrument to lead peo-
ple into a saving relationship with Him 
through Jesus. We can have no higher 
calling than the calling to be lowly. 
 

May the blessings of the Father and the 
peace of the Son be with you, 
 

Pastor Keith 
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We are the Church of the 49ers,  
where God is the gold. We serve  

and worship God in spirit and in the  
truth of the scriptures. We live by faith  

and will be known by our love  
for others and our voice of hope. 

GOLDEN NUGGET 

STAFF 

 

OUR MISSION STATEMENT 

Session did not meet in July. The next meeting will be August 23, 
2pm in CE Room 3.  
 

Doreen Bass, Co-Clerk of Session 

Send your articles and Family News items  
for the September 2023 issue of the  

Golden Nugget by August 26 to  
Leslie at davisgold@gmail.com 

or call 209-559-7723. 

              Difference 

  Budget        Actual      Over/(Under) 
 

 

Total Income     19,530.08    17,010.25      (2,042.83) 

Expense               20,014.32    29,179.13       9,164.81 

CHURCH FINANCIAL SUMMARY  
July 1 through July 31, 2023 

(exclusive of other income/expenses) 

Mortgage Balance as of July 31:              $98,568.32*       

Minimum Monthly Mortgage Payment:    $1,560.77    

Addtl Principal paid through July 31:      $10,500.00       
*Mortgage balance doesn’t include interest 
paid this month (approximately $250-300). 

 

Sermons and 
Scripture 

 

Sermon Series:   
“The General Epistles:   

Exhortations On Godly Living”  
 

Following are scripture verses  
each sermon is based on,  

and other verses (NT = New  
Testament, OT = Old Testament) 

 

To receive link for YouTube  
videos of services, send email  

to ktreid84@gmail.com. 
 

August 6 
Communion 

OT: Genesis 15:1-6  
Sermon: Galatians 2:15-21  

 

August 13 
OT:  Psalm 7 

Sermon:  Romans 1:18-32 
 

August 20 
OT:  Genesis 3:1-19 

Sermon:  Romans 5:12-21;  
Romans 8:19-23 

 

August 27 
OT:  Ezekiel 3:16-21 

Sermon:  Matthew 7:1-6 



The next first-Thursday monthly women’s no-
host luncheon will be at Barrows in Sonora on 
Thursday, September 7, at 11:00 am. Call  
Denella Kimura at 209-532-6561 to sign up.  
 

17 women attended the August 3rd lunch-
eon—it’s a great way to meet our fellow  
parishioners! 
 

Menfolk are welcome too, but they have to  
find their own table. 

August 
Birthdays 

 

Happy birthday to you, 
Happy birthday to you. 
May the Lord bless you 

And keep you, 
Your whole life through. 

Aug 1 David “Sully” Sullivan  

Aug 4 Philip Joslin-Adams   

Aug 11 Bob Fooshee       

Aug 14 Scout Ward 

Aug 15 Mary Girardi 

Aug 16 Barbara Silveria     

Aug 17 Karla Reid 

Aug 20 Margie Fooshee     

Aug 26 Holly Harris 

Aug 27    Roger Haughton    

Aug 28 Marijean Davis 

Aug 29 Vi Morgado 

Pastor Keith’s Bible Study 

Women’s Bible Study 

Men’s Bible Study 

Men’s Breakfast Fellowship 
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Happy Anniversary! 
 

8/2/2022:  Daniel and Krissy Wright 
8/4/1969:    Tom and Denella Kimura 

8/10/1956:   Lee and Bonnie Jean Warford 

8/12/1960:   Jim and Diane Brandt 

8/15/2009:   Dean and Arlene Cunningham 

8/25/1979:   Rob Clark and Janet Russell 

8/27/1989:   Carl and Kathy Rudolph 

Taking a Summer Break... 

Parish Nursing 

Valerie McCale, Parish Nurse, and Ozell Gilmore 
will provide free Blood Pressure Checks on  
Sunday, August 13, in Faith Hall following the 
worship service. 

Line Dancing  
Carolyn Sylva’s free one-hour Line Dancing class  
meets every Thursday at 9:30 am in Faith Hall. 

Grieving 
 Family and friends of Cris Marston, who died July 26, 2023 at the age of 91. 

Following a graveside service, you are invited to a memorial reception for 
Cris in Faith Hall approximately 1:00 pm on Saturday, August 19. More de-
tails to follow. 

 

 Marcia Standley and relatives and friends of Clint Standley, who died     
May 30, 2023 at the age of 88.  

 
Cathy Crawfurd won five first place ribbons this year in the Mother Lode Fair in 
early July. Four ribbons were for her roses and one recognized the deliciousness 
of her peanut butter cookies. The theme this year was “Comin’ On Hot, Show 
Us What You Got.” Cathy created a diorama to represent the theme, complete 
with Tinker Bell, but didn’t receive any ribbons for it this year. 
 
From Doreen Bass:  July 23, 2023 would have been the 80th anniversary of my 
parents, Bob and Doris Quast. Thank you to JoAn Conrad and Ellen Bridges for 
joining me in singing my mom's song in worship, "Just Lift Up Jesus," as a tribute 
to their lives devoted to Christ.  

  



First Presbyterian Church of Columbia † “Church of the 49ers” 
Page 4 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

4th of July Kids Activities  
Thank you to everyone who helped 
with the setup and operation of the 
kids’ games and activities on the 4th 
during the cook-out! Many children 
were able to cool off with our water 
guns, splash balls and fishing game; we 
also had bubbles, chalk, and cornhole. 
Some adults were even seen playing! 
Next year, I hope to have more water 
activities!  
 

New Bulletin Board  
You may have noticed the bulletin 
boards outside Faith Hall are being  
 
 

given new life! We will be using 
that space to show off some of 
the kids’ artwork, crafts, lesson 
topics, etc. Check back often to 
see what the children of Church 
of the 49ers are up to.  
 

Coming Up 
For the next several weeks, the 
older children in CE2 will be 
working on memorizing the 
books of the Bible along with 
their regularly scheduled lesson 
plan.  
 

The younger children in CE1 will 
continue their Bible stories crafts 
and activities.  
 
 
Karla Reid, 
Director of Children’s Ministries 

 

 

4th of July Kids 

49er Chancel 

Handbell Choir   
 

Many thanks to the bell choir, 
which added greatly to the 
worship service on July 9.  
 
Rehearsals will resume in Sep-
tember -date to be announced 
later- to prepare for Thanksgiving and Christmas.  
If you want to be a ringer and can commit to regular practice 
on Sundays after church, please contact Doreen Bass, Head 
Ding-A-Ling. 

 

Photograph taken by Michelle Kidwell of the  
49er Chancel Bell Choir performing July 9. 

Tuesday Night Bible Study 
 

Our Tuesday Night Bible Study will resume its study 
of Isaiah on September 6 at 6:00 pm in Faith Hall. We 
will be picking up where we left off with Isaiah 28.  
 
Dinner will not be provided this year, but we will 
have coffee, water and refreshments available.  
 
Please join us for this exciting deep dive into the 
world of Isaiah! 
 

Pastor Keith 
 



 
“Love is everywhere around you— 
in everything that God created. You 
only need to pause for a moment to 
recognize the Holy Presence—as the 
night sky, as each blade of grass, as 
your own heartbeat.” 
 

Susan L. Taylor, journalist 
Found in the Aug/Sept issue of  
Guideposts 
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BOOK REVIEW 
By Denella Kimura 

 

Israel, My Beloved 
A historical novel  

by Kay Arthur 
 

Kay Arthur’s book, “Israel, My Be-
loved,” has a two-tier time-line. The 
first level is the story of Sarah, who 
leaves her husband [the Lord] like 
Gomer leaves Hosea in his biblical alle-
gory depicting Israel’s leaving the Lord 
God who loved her, while the second 
time zone runs through the entire his-
tory of Israel, as Sara lives it. 
 
This novel’s time-line is based on the 
scripture verse, 2 Peter 3:8, “But do not 
forget this one thing, dear friends: With 
the Lord a day is like a thousand years, 
and a thousand years are like a day. 
The Lord is not slow in keeping his 
promise, as some understand slowness. 
He is patient with you, not wanting any-
one to perish, but everyone to come to 
repentance.” NIV 
 
Sarah wants the excitement of follow-
ing her own desires that take her away 
from her beloved husband, who has 
engraved her on his right hand, a cove-
nant mark to reassure her of his uncon-
ditional love, that he will never forget 
her nor forsake her as he watched her 
leaving him from the upstairs window 
of their home. 
 
Among her early adventures she has 
many “lovers” and has born three chil-
dren. The rest of the story outlines her 
saga of finding her children knowing 
the first one with blue-green eyes like 
hers had died. The terrible guilt of that 
story is told during the era of Rachael’s 
weeping in Bethlehem over Herod’s 
slaughter of the innocents.  
 
She suffers the destruction of Jerusa-
lem by Nebuchadnezzar, the captivity 

of the Israelites in Babylon, where she 
meets Daniel, the fall of Babylon where 
she learns of future kingdoms who will 
rule over Israel, and a timeline of the 
future coming of the Messiah. She re-
turns with Nehemiah to help rebuild 
the walls of Jerusalem and the temple, 
and learns that her husband had left 
the Temple before the Babylonian 
attack, and will not return for a very 
long time. 
 
[Spoiler Alert!]  
One of my favorite stories is how the 
Israelite villages escaped the scorched 
earth attacks of the Cossacks in the 
Ukraine area of Russia. Remember the 
hiding place of Saddam Hussein during 
the Iraq war? It was called a “spider’s 
nest,” an underground hidey hole with 
a few essentials so that someone could 
stay hidden until the attackers left. So 
Sarah buried herself with her family 
and friends in a barn until the Cossacks 
left. 
 
Sarah goes through the Holocaust dur-
ing World War II, still looking for her 
son, whom she had heard was in Hol-
land. She is discovered in a “hiding 
place” and sent to Auschwitz. 

The story of “Israel, My Beloved” is one 
of keeping family together along with 
their faith in God, during times of hid-
ing, escape and longing to return to a 
homeland, which accelerated after 
World War II, and into the frequent 
wars against their neighbors after be-
coming a nation. By then Sarah has 
found her children, but is still not reu-
nited with her husband.  
 
Then Kay Arthur takes Sarah into the 
future dealing with the “Anti-Christ” 
who fulfills scriptures Sarah has read 
from the book of Daniel. Her distrust of 
Anthony makes her wary of falling into 
his traps.  
 
Sarah’s story is Israel’s story. It is a sto-
ry of the unfailing love of God for his 
people, and his perfect timing that 
brings Israel back to nationhood. Also it 
is a story of God bringing his people 
back to himself. 
 
“Israel, My Beloved” is a fast, un-put-
down-able read, but its 400-page 
length means you need to read over 
several days. If you aren’t up on your 
biblical and historical knowledge, Sa-
rah’s story will get you there. I love Kay 
Arthur’s cultural adaptation of the sto-
ries as historical facts and the changes 
she adds to keep the story fresh. 
 
Kay Arthur’s “Israel, My Beloved” is a 
great story for long lazy summer days, 
and can be found in our church library. 
Ask Michelle Kidwell, our church librari-
an, if you need help.   
 

Denella Kimura 



First Presbyterian Church of Columbia † “Church of the 49ers” 
Page 6 

4th of July in Columbia 

Some got to ride on Roger Haughton’s antique firetruck in 
the parade this year, while the rest marched behind wear-
ing our 49er sun visors and matching patriotic sashes. 

The kids getting ready for the parade start. 

Steve Engle-Borda  
barbecued hotdogs 
for the community. 

Zoey and Hailey carrying the church banner in Columbia’s 
Glorious 4th of July Parade. 

End of the day group picture…  

Doreen Bass and other church volunteers worked to 
serve the hotdogs and fixin’s to the many people who 
joined us for lunch after the parade. 



First Presbyterian Church of Columbia † “Church of the 49ers” 
Page 7 

 

Allen Graham, Missionary 
Hello Church of the 49ers family! 
Greetings from Guayaquil, Ecuador. 
 
Thank you for praying for our search for 
a new home for the station. We began 
in 2015 but have been more intentional 
these past few years because of the 
rising crime in the area where we are 
now. As I told you a few months ago, 
we thought we had found a place, but a 
major thunderstorm brought a lot of 
flooding to the area, so we knew that is 
not where we wanted to be. In mid-July 
we visited a home that meets all our 
requirements and will even give us 
room for future growth. Praise God 
that we have been able to agree on a 
price with the owner and have commit-
ments from two Ecuadorian founda-
tions to provide the financing! We are 
thankful for God’s perfect timing. 
 
Last week we received a voice message 
from a listener who is a private taxi 
driver. She said a well-dressed man got 
in while she was listening to HCJB2 on 
the radio. The man asked if she was 
listening to a Christian station, and she 
said yes. He then asked her if she was a 
Christian, and again she said yes. He 
then told her to pull over and let him 
out. She said, “but weren’t you going to 
…”, and he said, “Yes, don’t worry, just 

let me off here. I’ll pay the fare.” She 
stopped to let him out and he said, “I 
came out to rob a car because I wanted 
to do some work, but I don’t mess with 
Christians. You haven’t seen me, you 
don’t know me, go on your way.” She 
told him, “God has something planned 
for you. The purpose and plans of God 
are perfect. Don’t do what you are 
planning to do. Just tell the Lord that 
you want to change.” He replied, 
“That’s okay, fine,” and then quickly got 
out of the car. We are thankful for 
God’s protective hand over our listener 
and for her courage to speak up. Please 
ask God to truly change the heart of the 
man who planned on robbing her car. 
 
Please continue to pray for the remain-
ing funds to buy the new console for 
our station. We have commitments for 
92% of the cost for the purchase, ship-
ment to Ecuador and installation. We 
are so close! 
 
On July 15, our entire team drove about 
an hour east of Guayaquil to the town 
of Milagro where we did a remote 
broadcast and welcomed listeners to 
drop by. We had almost a hundred 
friends come out to meet us and re-
ceive a gift. It was a special time for all  
 

of us! In the photo, I can be seen with 
Iván and his son, Josué. 
 
Finally, please be praying for the special 
elections for president and assembly 
members on August 20. Because of a 
government stalemate, the current 
president closed congress several 
months ago, forcing early elections. 
Pray for Ecuadorian voters to make a 
wise decision. Also, because of the diffi-
cult economic situation, many friends 
are without work. Pray for stability in 
the country and for a marked improve-
ment in the job market. 
 
Thank you for letting me share this min-
istry update with you and for your con-
tinued prayers and gifts. Please have a 
blessed August! 
 

Allen 

Allen Graham, Missionary 

Iván and Josué with Allen 

 

Interfaith News 
 

This is going to sound repetitious to you, but this is a need that we have at In-
terfaith at this time. Due to a number of reasons, I'm asking you to consider 
donating just some of your time, like one or two days a month, or more. Hours 
would be 10 am to 1 pm. It is not hard work, but you might have to be on your 
feet some. Our greatest need, currently, is in the clothing area and the pantry 
area. You can call me anytime to ask questions about more details. Also, a great 
benefit is that you can meet some of the nicest people from other churches, 
etc. It's not all work, we have time to get acquainted and find out more of the 
many services that Interfaith has to offer any person who lives in Tuolumne 
County who has needs. Please pray about this and consider giving a little of your 
time. My home number is 209-532-4358. Leave a message in the event I'm not 
available and I'll get back to you. Thanks sooo much!        

 

Vi Morgado, Interfaith Liaison  

 

Nancy’s Hope  

Food Pantry  
 

The food pantry is hosted by the 
Church of the 49ers and operated 
by Nancy’s Hope with volunteers. 
It is located in the lower level of 
the Christian Education building 
and open to the public Tuesdays 
and Thursdays 10 am to 2 pm.  
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Minister Adrian Wise 
 

By Dick Dyer, Church Historian 
 
Friends of the church, come back with 
me to the historic nineties, the 1990s at 
Columbia’s Church of the 40ers. Recall 
that Pastor James McCluskey was inter-
ested in enhancing the Sabbath services 
through God’s message to His growing 
congregation of worshipers. The pas-
tor’s desire was to refine the church 
music program—including the hymn 
selection and instrumental accompani-
ment. Pastor Jim had recently met  
Adrian Wise, a recent music major  
graduate of Stanislaus State College. 

 

 

Adrian was hired by the church as the 
Minister of Music and Minister of Edu-
cation. Eventually, he served with dis-
tinction from 1990 until 2002, twelve 
memorable years. His responsibility was 
to improve the 49er Church’s popular 
and traditional music worship for adults 
and children. Adrian, wife Faye, and 
sons Zachariah and Gabriel were soon 
Sonora residents and participants in 
church and community activities.  
 
During most Sabbaths, I recall hearing 
Adrian’s dynamic bass voice resonating 
from the chancel into the balcony. His 

favorite word seemed to be “AWE-
some!” From time to time, he delivered 
sermons; his messages were always 
“free from the heart” revealing his pro-
found faith and commitment to serve in 
His name. However, 
Adrian’s most 
memorable preach-
ing was usually with 
small groups and 
choir members. In 
time, this young 
minister emerged 
as the church Re-
naissance Man. 
 

As a church Music 
Man, Adrian Wise 
dutifully pursued 
the Presbyterian 
tradition of worship 
in his selection of 
hymns and their arrangement as well as 
including the bygone music directors. 
He directed, composed, played various 
instruments and occasionally became 
the choir’s soloist. Adrian felt a need to 
introduce the Hand Bell Choir in wor-
ship services. Some church elders remi-
niscence about the church’s “full 
house” community concerts which in-
cluded some of Adrian’s spiritual ar-
rangements. (He always considered 
himself to be a “composer at heart.”) 
Adrian directed performances of the 
youngsters occasionally featuring chan-
cel pageants of the reenactment of his-
toric Biblical scenes. (Many a proud 
parent was there to applaud enthusias-
tically.) 
 

During his years as a Minister of Educa-
tion, Adrian’s two sons attended the 
nearby school in Columbia. Adrian had 
been elected as a member of the 
school’s Board of Trustees. He became 
aware that some of the local students 
had working parents. He had the church  
initiate the Dynamite Wednesday 
meetings; the Columbia students  
 

gathered in Ramont Hall for fun and 
fellowship. Church volunteers with 

“loving hands” provided hot food, 
games,  Bible lessons and other activi-
ties for as many as 75 “latch key kids” 
while they waited for their parents. 
 

A few church members still recall the 

church van—a second hand but reliable 
omnibus with minister Adrian at the 
wheel and usually enroute with raucous 
youngsters. It transported many anx-
ious young Christians on another AD-
VENTURE. Parents with some trepida-
tion describe a backpacking excursion 
into the remote Sierra. Adrian led the 
excited group along pristine alpine lakes 
and majestic forests to their campsite. 
We heard that during the evening 
campfire festivities, a rambling bear 
emerged to inspect the strangers; how-
ever, eventually a more interesting 
scent led the hungry bruin in another 
direction. (The wide-eyed campers re-
lated an “almost encounter” to their 
friends and family.) 
 
In the meantime, during the 1960s, the 
San Joaquin Presbytery sought a rural 
location for a conference center to ac-
commodate area parishioners in wor-
ship where they could enjoy the beauti-
ful Sierra environment. After the minis-
ters examined an area near Oakhurst,  
a site was purchased.  
 
Continued on Page 9. See “Adrian” 

Adrian Wise 

Adrian Wise in 1997 

Adrian Wise and the 49er Chancel Choir in the 1990s 
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 Adrian 
 

Continued from Page 8 
 

The 350-acre mountain ranch eventually be-
came the Calvin Crest Conference Center for 
the Presbyterian Church. The Reverends Jo-
seph Hillhouse and George Crichton of the 
Church of the 49ers became “key figures” dur-
ing the developmental years of the Christian 
camp. Soon thereafter, Adrian Wise became 
one of the popular counselors helping to pro-
vide a unique Christian experience for the 
campers. Several described outings to nearby 
Yosemite National Park, hikes in the spectacu-
lar mountains, water sports at the swimming 
pool, wholesome food, Bible study and for one 
and ALL, a lingering memory of unforgettable 
people, places and events. 
 
Adrian became a participant in many musical 
performances in Old Tuolumne; he was a solo-
ist, choir director and member of the Columbia 
College Choir. It was a time of “good news 
through music” to local receptive audiences. 
 
In a recorded interview (May 24, 2002), I asked 
Adrian, “When you reflect about your twelve 
years at the historic Church of the 49ers, what 
do you consider your most satisfying service in 
His name?” He responded that it was satisfying 
to assist people in worship, to meet with God 
through music, prayers and sermons, and also 
“I could be a part of those activities.” Addition-
ally, he reflected, “When God invites us into 
His World while serving Him we will see that 
He gives us the blessing as a participant…” He 
went on, “I am learning to listen for His voice 
because when I am quiet, I hear Him.” We are 
justified through faith to have peace with God 
through our Lord Jesus Christ. We rejoice be-
cause we have confidence in the Lord God in 
the future. 
 
One of my admired Biblical scholars was Dr. 
William Barclay. In his study of the Gospel of 
John he wrote, “Jesus was quite certain that 
the future was in the hands of God and not of 
men….and nothing, in the end, can frustrate 
the will of God.” 
 

AMEN 
 

Dick Dyer 

Deacons 
The Deacons met on July 9, welcoming the 
new members to the Board with a Deacon 
Notebook with helpful information. Volun-
teers filled all the officer and committee 
needs. Pastor Keith will provide a communion 
procedures training for all Deacons and Elders 
after he returns from vacation.  
Doreen Bass, Deacon Secretary 
 

 
 

Community Dinner Aug 7  

Come join us for a family dinner open to the 
whole community on the first Monday of 
each month. On August 7, Faith Hall doors 
will be open at 5 pm and dinner served at 6. 
The meal is free, though donations are ac-
cepted. Let’s meet our neighbors! 

I Believe  
 

I believe 
In the power 

Of prayer 
I’ve Seen 
His hands 

At work everywhere.  
 

I believe 
In Salvation paid 

By the blood 
Of Christ  

The Son of God 
Sent to die 

For us  
So we may 

Know freedom.  
 

I believe 
That we 

Are the only  
Bible some 
Will read 

So we should 
Live our 

Lives 
Accordingly.  

 

I believe that  
God is  Love 

But there are things  
He hates  
Like sin 

Lust 
The disregard for 

Life.  
 

I believe 
In the power 

Of prayer 
I’ve seen 

Evidence of 
His love 

Everywhere.  
 

I believe 
The world 

Is 
Better 
With a 

Little love 
And a whole lot  

Of Prayer.  
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Band Concert August 24 
 

The Mother Lode Brass & Reed Band 
rehearses in Faith Hall on Thursday 
evenings during the summer. On 
their final night, they are hosting a 
7:00 pm concert in Faith Hall. Under 
the direction of Hank King, the band 
will be playing a variety of band  
music arrangements, including 
marches, light classical pieces and 
medleys. The program will include 
folk songs from several hundred 
years ago, up to the 1960s.   
 
Admission is free, although the  
band will be accepting donations to 
defray expenses with a “March on 
the Kitty.” 



TIME SENSITIVE MATERIAL 

Cost-cutting Measure:  For those of you who receive 
this newsletter through the US mail, please consider a 
donation of $15 per year to cover printing and postage 
costs. Thanks! 

Address Service Requested 

August 2023 Calendar 
 

Weekly Sunday worship service at 10 am, and: 

 

Aug 1, 10:00 am:  Prayer Group in CE Room 3 

Aug 3, 9:30 am:  Line Dancing in Faith Hall 

Aug 3, 11:00 am:  Ladies Lunch Bunch at My Garden Café  

Aug 7, 9:00 am:  Buildings & Grounds in CE Room 3 

Aug 7, 6:00 pm:  Community Dinner in Faith Hall 

Aug 8, 10:00 am:  Prayer Group in CE Room 3 

Aug 10, 9:30 am:  Line Dancing in Faith Hall 

Aug 13, 11:30 am:  Deacons Meeting in CE Room 3 

Aug 15, 10:00 am:  Prayer Group in CE Room 3 

 

 

 
 

Aug 15, 1:00 pm:  Finance Committee in Office 

Aug 17, 9:30 am:  Line Dancing in Faith Hall 

Aug 20, 11:30 am:  Birthday/Anniversary Celebration in FH 

Aug 20, 1 to 4 pm:  Just Dance! in Faith Hall 

Aug 22, 10:00 am:  Prayer Group in CE Room 3 

Aug 23, 2:00 pm:  Session Meeting in CE Room 3 

Aug 24, 9:30 am:  Line Dancing in Faith Hall 

Aug 27, 11:30 am:  History Committee in CE Room 3 

Aug 29, 10:00 am:  Prayer Group in CE Room 3 

Aug 31, 9:30 am:  Line Dancing in Faith Hall 

 

First Presbyterian Church 
11155 Jackson Street 
Columbia, CA 95310 


